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American Public Power Association, et al. jmccaffrey@publicpower.org          
dpatterson@publicpower.org              

Basis for Intervening:
In this proceeding, Complainant asks the Commission to direct the North 
American Electric Reliability Corporation (NERC) to take certain actions 
concerning use of Chinese equipment or systems in the Bulk Power System.

The American Public Power Association (APPA) is the national service 
organization representing the interests of not-for-profit, state, municipal 
and other locally owned electric utilities in the United States.  More than 
2,000 public power utilities, doing business in every state but Hawaii, 
account for over 15 percent of all electric energy (kilowatt-hours) sales to 
ultimate consumers in the nation and collectively serve 49 million consumers. 
The primary goal of these public power utilities is providing customers in 
the communities they serve with reliable electric power and energy at the 
lowest reasonable cost.  This orientation aligns the interests of public 
power utilities with the long-term interests of the residents and businesses 
in their communities.

APPA has electric utility members that are subject to NERC mandatory 
reliability standards.  The outcome of this proceeding could directly affect 
these members, as well as other APPA electric utility members.  APPA wishes 
to intervene in this proceeding to represent the interests of its members as 
such interests may arise.  APPA submits that its participation in this 
proceeding is in the public interest.  Accordingly, APPA respectfully moves 
to intervene in this proceeding.
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